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We had a booth at the Augusta Ranch N’Octoberfest event in early November to 

promote NFLL and get our name out. A big thanks to Suzanne Brown for suggesting the 

event and getting us space. Thank you also to our volunteers that day: Suzanne Brown, 

Don Brown, Jacki McDugle, Pat King, Bill Lents, and Cindy Schrantz. 

Dec. 8 we will have a booth at the MCC Red Mountain Holiday Extravaganza which 

features classic cars. Volunteers will be needed to help set up and staff the booth. Info 

will be sent to our members. 

Elyse Espinosa, our newsletter designer, is getting married Dec. 31!! She has said she 

would still be available to do the January newsletter if we can get her all the information 

by Dec. 15. To do so, Cindy Schrantz will need any articles by Dec. 11. 

Submitted by Cindy Schrantz 

 


